
Minutes of the Meeting of Belbroughton Parish Council held in The Jubilee Room Belbroughton Recreation Centre on Monday 7th April 2014.
Present: Cllrs. K Green (Chair), J Bradley, I Dalziel, A Ince, T Jones, A Mabbett, S MacDonald, P Margetts, D Roberts, C Scurrell and P Shotton.
In attendance: John Farrell Clerk, Cllr. J Boswell BDC, Seven members of the public also attended. 
116/14 Apologies
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs. Hood, Morgan both being on holiday. 
117/14 Declarations of Interest    None.
118/14   Dispensations   None requested.

119/14   Minutes of previous meeting  
The Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd March 2014 were approved.  The minute book was signed by the Chairman.
120/14 Reports   
Chairman’s Report:  Cllr. Green noted concern at the recent burglary at the newsagents in Belbroughton.  Also mentioning that an elderly Fairfield resident had thwarted an attempted robbery at her home.
Planning Committee:  Council noted the minutes of the meeting on 17th March 2014.  
Finance Committee: Council noted the minutes of the meeting on 17th March 2014. Cllr. Scurrell emphasised that the Lengthsman Scheme was to continue for 2014/15.
Clerks Report:  
1. The Fairfield Villa Football Club liaison group is due to meet club officials on Weds 9th April. 

2. Severn Trent have been pressed for action on the corroding stench pipe at High St / Pinchers Close Belbroughton.  They advise that the item is in their ‘in tray’ and hope to advise the Parish Council of a date for the repair work within 2 weeks.
3. The Bromsgrove District Plan 2011-30 has been submitted to the Planning Inspectorate. It can be viewed at the BDC website, the Council House and at Catshill Community library.

121/14   Annual Parish Meeting
Council noted the arrangements for the meeting to be held 14th April to include a request for attendees’ e mail addresses to enable a database to be established of residents who wished to receive communication by that medium.  Council agreed not to require an attendance register.
122/14  The Green Belbroughton

The Chairman invited and Council received comments from members of the public present.

a. Council noted: the Parish Council solicitor was awaiting to hear from the Developer of the site at 2 Hartle Lane of his full and detailed requests from the Council in respect of this Parish Council owned land.  When these are received they will be passed to the Parish Council’s professional valuer to assess and produce his report.  This report and the Developer’s requests would then be considered by Council under advice from the Council’s solicitor.
30.

: A boundary encroachment was referred to the Parish Council solicitor on 31st March she had written to the Developers solicitor seeking an explanation and reinstatement of the boundary.  The Developer’s solicitor advised on 7th April that their client did not agree with this but did seek a meeting either on 8th April or one month after 9th April since their client was abroad for that month. The Council under advice from the solicitor decided not to meet the Developer on 8th April since its representatives would not have had sufficient briefing time from the solicitor.

b. Council approved in principle the siting of a display board on The Green by the Belbroughton History Society, though this should also contain Parish Council information.   However it was minded that this would not be possible until the future improvements if any were agreed, had been carried out to The Green.  Therefore precise details concerning the display board size and contents would be brought back to Council.
123/14 Casual Vacancy
Council noted the resignation on 17th March 2014 of Cllr. Carol Hine.   Cllr. Roberts expressed sadness at her decision and thanks for her contribution to the Council which Council concurred with.  The clerk advised that Bromsgrove District Council had been informed and should there be no call for an election then the co-option procedures would be enacted.  
124/14  Parish Communication
Council noted the report from the Working Group (Cllrs. Dalziel and Margetts),  which had been circulated to councillors.   The group would come back to Council with proposals for consideration at the next Council meeting.
125/14 Tax Benefit Support Grant
Although Bromsgrove District Council had not issued any formal notification to the Parish Council the clerk advised that he understood that the grant of £3,800 would not be paid over this year by the District Council following its decision on 26th February 2014.  The funds are instead to be spread amongst individual District Councillors to whom applications for their use would be considered although no process for doing so had yet been set up.  The clerk was asked to write a strong letter objecting to this decision.
126/14 Hartle Lane Speed Limits
Council requested the clerk confirm to Worcestershire County Council Highways the Council’s agreement to regularising the Traffic Orders on Hartle Lane.
127/14 Financial Position 31/3/2014
The clerk had circulated the draft income and expenditure position for the year ending 31st March 2014 and commentary which also advised that the internal auditor would be conducting his audit on 17th April.  The information was noted and acknowledged for the Annual Parish Meeting due on 14th April.  Council noted that the District Council had paid the first half of the 2014/15 Precept a day early on 31/3/14 and thus in the prior financial year which would confuse the figures.  The clerk had received an apology from BDC. 
31.

128/14 Belbroughton Primary School
Council discussed the letter from a school governor seeking grant assistance towards the refurbishment of classrooms and the installation of a fire exit.  A subsequent identical letter had been received signed by the school Head Teacher and the Chair of Governors.  The clerk advised that Calc had advised 25th March that If the council does decide to spend on something which the County Council has the power to do, double taxation will always be a question.  However it could make the case that the County is prevented from budgeting for all the expenditure that it would choose to make by virtue of the funding cuts and capping imposed upon it.

Concerns were raised and thus discussed as to whether the Council should use its Capital funds to support such requests that would usually be funded by Central government and the County Council.  A vote was taken on whether to progress the request.  Council declined to do so:  Cllrs. Dalziel, Jones, MacDonald and, Shotton voting in favour Cllrs. Bradley, Green, Ince, Mabbett, Margetts, Roberts and, Scurrell voting against.   
129/14 New Homes Bonus
Cllr. Scurrell left the meeting during this item as he felt he had an ‘Other disclosable Interest’. Council asked the clerk to write to the District Councillors requesting that they vote for a change in the District Council’s policy to reflect the intentions of the New Homes Bonus Scheme which is to be considered at the District Council’s meeting on 16th April 2014.
130/14  Councillor Items
District Cllr. Boswell felt that the Nash Lane Belbroughton property development had been conducted well by the developers.  She wished to see close monitoring of the recently commenced development at 2 Hartle Lane Belbroughton.
Parish Councillors to report any items of information and to raise any items for a future agenda: due to time constraints this item was not heard.

The meeting closed at 9.40 p.m.
Chairman……………………………………………………………….
32.


